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1. When did the City of LA decide that 18-25 year olds are not
adults? 2. The task force recommended evaluating the numerous
youth programs and analyzing their effectiveness. So instead of
sending this to the Controller's office the response is to create a
dedicated department. Why bother with a task force if you aren't
going to listen to them. 3. Paying for this through a bond measure
makes housing more expensive and funding it through an increase
in sales tax places more of the burden on middle and lower
income families. Vote no on this motion.



